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Kingswood Apartments, currently owned by 5169 Hollywood Boulevard, LP is a 44-unit 
affordable housing development located at 5169 W. Hollywood Boulevard (Property). In the late 
1980s and early 1990s, the former Los Angeles Housing Department, predecessor of the Los 
Angeles Housing and Community Investment Department (HCIDLA) provided loans totaling 
approximately $1,605,000 for rehabilitation of the Property. In 2009, these loans (collectively 
referred to as the “City Loan”) were consolidated to prevent the Property from defaulting (Contract 
C-l 14944). The consolidated City Loan is set to mature in 2023.

In consideration for the City Loan, the Property was regulated with a covenant to provide 
affordable rental housing units for a period of 55 years to households with incomes at 80 percent 
of the Area Median Income (AMI) which is set to expire in 2063. However, the Property has 
affordability restrictions established by tax credits that are set to expire at the end of 2020. The 
expiration of the tax credit restrictions would allow the rents to increase by approximately $400 
per unit. The City can preserve the lower rents for the affordable housing units and prevent any 
exorbitant rent increases to the tenants by extending the City Loan’s maturity date and lowering 
the affordability restrictions on the Property to at or below 60 percent AML

I THEREFORE MOVE that the City Council direct the Housing and Community Investment 
Department (HCID) to restructure the City’s loan with 5169 Hollywood Boulevard, LP for the 
Kingswood Apartments located at 5169 W. Hollywood Boulevard (Property) with the following 
new terms:

1. Specify that the affordability covenant shall restrict 43 units on the Property to at or below 
60 percent Area Median Income; and that

2. The loan term shall mature on December 18, 2063 to be coterminous with the affordability 
covenant.

I FURTHER MOVE that HCID be directed to negotiate, amend, and execute loan 
amendments, covenant amendments, subordination agreements and other documents as necessary 
to reflect the new terms, subject to the approval of the City Attorney as to form.
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